
European Union 
 
With regard to your request concerning Decision CP-10/12, I would like to inform you that the 
information provided by the EU in reply to questions 162, 163 and 166 in the 4th National Report on the 
Implementation of the Cartagena Protocol from September 2019 is up-to-date and that the relevant 
legal framework remains in place. 
  
For your information I attach two reference documents produced by the European Socio-Economics 
Bureau in 2015 and 2016. 
  
We remain at your disposal in case you have further questions. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
  
Zoltán Somogyi 
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